
 
 

AT THE KOLPING CENTER 

 

 SUNDAY, April 13, 2014 
Doors open at 2:30pm 

Activities start at 3:00 pm 

Bring your own camera for pictures! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call Beth Hoffman @ 513-851-7959 then press #1 for 

reservations before April 8 and leave your name and 

number of children that will be attending. 

 

RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST! 

 

All Kolping Members children and grandchildren  

are invited! 



 

 

 
Sunday, April 6, 2014 

Kolping Center - 10235 Mill Rd. 

 

Cocktails:  5:00 – 6:00 p.m. 

Dinner:  6:00 

Thanks to Wayne & Linda Knizner & their crew for making the dinner 

 

Cost:  $12.00 per person 

 

Reservations are a Must:  

Please send your check made out to the Catholic Kolping Society to: 

Linda Knizner, 1020 Market St., Cin., Ohio   45215 

Please enclose a self addressed stamped return envelope . 

 
Reservation Deadline, April  1, 2014 

 

We will be honoring the following members: 

 
 

60 Year 

Josef Ahrnsen                           Henry Kramer               William Lunnemann***          

Gerhard Deddens      Karl Von den Benken** 

 

       *** 60 yr member in 2011  -  **60 year member in 2013 

50 Year 

Jack Hoeting                                                      Eric Meyer                            Larry Schmdt 

25 Year 

        Thomas Fehrenbach  Lorraine Hoerstmann  Steve Isfort 

  James Kemper   Herman Koehling   Bernice Loesing 

  John H. Mueller   Richard Ostendorf   John Roman 

  Harry Schwietering  James Stukenborg   Ralph Vosseberg 
 

 
We hope we haven’t missed anyone who is celebrating an important anniversary.  If you have been missed, please 

contact Gertrude Schroeder, 513-777-1191 

 

ANNUAL KOLPING AWARDS 

BANQUET 



Catholic Kolping Society 
Of Chicago 

Established 1872 

National Kolping 40th Convention 
Hosts:   Catholic Kolping Society of Chicago 

 

When:      August 29th thru September 1st, 2014 

 

Where:   Embassy Suites Hotel 
    5500 N. River Rd. 

Rosemont, IL.  60018 
    Phone:  847-678-4000 
    
    Registration on Friday, August 29th 
    Hospitality Greeting Party from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
    
    Delegates Meetings on Saturday, August 30th 
    Planned activities during the day for non-delegates 
    Hofbrauhaus House on Saturday Evening    
 

Mass:   Sunday, August 31st, 2014 at 11:00 a.m. 

    Queen of all Saints Basilica 
    6259 N. Sanganash Ave. 
    Chicago, Ill 60646 
    Phone:  733-736-6060 
 

Luncheon:   Chicago Kolping Center 

 

Banquet:   Sunday, August 31st, 2014 at 5:30 p.m. 

Awards dinner:  Rosemont Embassy Suites Hotel Ballroom   

 
NOTE:    Further details to be announced 
    Please mark your calendar to come and celebrate with us 
 

    Catholic Kolping of Chicago, 5826 N. Elston Ave., Chicago, Ill 60646-5544, Phone 773-729-2190 

    Website:  www.kolping.org/Chicago             Email address”   chicagokolping@aol.com 



KOLPING SAENGERCHOR 

 

SPRING CONCERT 

 

 
Date: Sunday, April 27th, 2014 

Place: Kolping Center, 10235 Mill Rd. Cincinnati, OH 
Time: 3:00 PM, Anniversary Concert with Dinner to Follow 

Cash Bar Available 
Dinner Features: Swedish Meatballs, Potatoes Au Gratin, Green 

Beans and Dessert 
Cost: $15.00 Per Person 

 
TICKETS MUST BE PURCHASED IN ADVANCE FROM A 

SAENGERCHOR MEMBER 

OR 
Send your check made out to Kolping Saengerchor with a self- 
addressed stamped envelope to Doris Wilke at 5180 Deeridge 

Lane, Cincinnati, OH  45247 – Phone 513-521-5019 

 



 

KOLPING LENTEN 

FISH FRY’S 
KOLPING CENTER - 10235 Mill Road 

 

(Doors open at 5:00 p.m.) 

5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

       

Friday’s during Lent – 2014  

Donations accepted at the door for raffles 

 
                        March 7th        – Society 
                        March 14th   – Fr. David Hiller Fund 
                        March 28th  – Endowment Fund 
                        April 11th   – Seniors & Saengerchor 

 

*******Eat in or Carry out******* 

 

COST:   
 

$8 ---- Dinner: Deep Fried or Baked Fish, Roll or Bread, French Fries or  
            Macaroni & Cheese,  Cole Slaw or Applesauce, Cake & Coffee 

$6 ---- Fish Sandwich 
$4 ---- Pizza & Soft Drink 
$1 -----Side Dishes – French Fries or Macaroni & Cheese 
            Slaw, Applesauce or Dessert 

 

Raffle – Music – Good  

 

Food – Fellowship – Fun 



Kolping Brewing Klub   3/11/2014 

Our motto: 
Eat, Sleep, Brew, Drink, and Repeat 

(Essen Sie, schlafen, brauen, trinken, und wiederholen) 
 

 $6 
       Kolping Cincinnati key chains are available online or from Mike Seibel 513-256-8213 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              

                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  Kolping Brews News 
 
 Welcome to the first installment of the Kolping Brews News. This 
section of the newsletter is meant to give Kolping members an 
update on what's happening with the Kolping Brewing Klub.  
     The Kolping Brewing Klub has its Member Meetings on the 
second Sunday and brews the 4th Sunday of every month.  We 
celebrated our 1 year anniversary in January, and currently have 
10 members in the club.  
     In February and March we brewed four times and have made 
eight different batches of beer.  On March 8 we will be submitting 
entries for judging at the Cincinnati Bock Fest. More than likely we 
will submit entries in six different categories.  
     Some of the beers that we have brewed in the last couple 
months are as follows:  

• Cement Mixer, a strong brown ale with 7.7% ABV* 
•  Strong Blonde, a wheat based Kölsch with 6.7% ABV* 
•  Brewtoad Brown Ale, an American brown ale with 5.8% 

ABV* 
•  Zodiac I PA, India pale ale with 7% ABV.  

*ABV-Alcohol By Volume 
     A typical brew day starts at 7:30 AM, and we usually conclude 
at around 3 PM, so it's a long day, but we have lots of fun. We 
invite any and all to come out the 4th Sunday of the month and see 
what the “buzz” is all about.  For more information visit the Kolping 
Brewing Klub Facebook page or contact Mike Seibel, at (513)256-
8213. 
 
Submitted by Mike Salemme Brew Master 
 

 
March Meeting 

Date:                 March 9th 2014  
Time:                 3pm 
Where:               Kolping Pavilion 

 (Weather permitting) 

March Brewing 
Date:                 March 23rd 2014  
Time:                 8am 
Where:               Kolping Garage 
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KOLPING PHONE NUMBERS 

 

President – Walter Amrein, 513-367-1511 

V. President – Richard Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Membership – Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 

 

Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Sängerchor – Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Schützen Club – Aaron Callahan, 513-406-3188 

Seniors - Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Rick Hill, 513-858-1174 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Werner Wilke, 513-521-5019 

Kolping Center 

 

Clubhouse Rentals –  513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4 

 

Euchre Schedule 2014 
Kolping Center - 10235 Mill Rd., Cincinnati, 

Ohio   45231 

Sunday’s at 1:30 p.m. 

March 9 & 23 

April 6 & 13 

May 4  
Be sure to come early to register.  We begin 

playing at 1:30 p.m. 

 

For info call:   Doris Wilke,   513-521-5019 or 513-

519-1167 
*************************************** 

Notice 
Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 
President of the Kolping Society or one of the 

Bereavement Committee members.  In order that 
the membership can be aware that a MEMBER has 
died, the family of the decedent should be willing to 

place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a  

Member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping 
members should assemble for prayers. (This should 
be mutually agreed upon by the family and the 
Kolping representatives).  The Board of Trustees 
agreed that this notice should present members of 
the Bereavement Committee are:  Christa Olding, 
Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper or Berni Brunsman 
 

Don’t forget to pay your Kolping Dues! 
Membership Dues are payable in January.  If dues 
are not paid by April 1, 2014, your membership 
will be terminated.  This is in the Kolping by-laws 
per, article XIV explaining dues.  If dues are not 
paid, you will not be allowed to participate in 
Kolping functions such as shooting or shooting for 
king, etc.  Also, if you don’t pay your dues by April 
1, 2014 and still want to be a member, you must be 
re-initiated.  
Kolping Dues are:    

$42.00 for a Single Membership                 
 $63.00 for a Family Membership (both 
spouses must be Kolping Members) 

$25.00 for a Life Membership  (to be paid 
each year after 70 yrs. of age and  a member 
for at least 20 years OR as a member of the 
Armed Forces on ACTIVE DUTY) 

To those who have paid their dues already  
THANK YOU 

**************************************  
Kolping History 

 
While on the hunt for Kolping historical 
memorabilia, we came across a handwritten letter 
from Harry Talkers.  It was undated, but from the 
mention of 67 years, it was probably written in 
1991.  It is entitled, “History – Historic Research 
Team Wanted” and reads, “We are making history 
everyday in our Society, so now it is time to form a 
team to keep records of it all.  Through the urgent 
insistence of Toni Ahrnsen to us younger people, 
we owe it to our old timers to keep better records.  
Our Society was founded in 1924 by 12 young men 
coming from Germany.  None of them had a 
college education, but they were proud to be expert 
craftsmen.  Now, 67 years later, our members have 
educated their children to be highly professional 
people.  We have many records and books to be 
sorted, so we ask everybody in the Society to 
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become part of it.  We would like to invite high 
school  
KOLPING HISTORY CONTINUED: 
 
students to senior citizens to be part of our team, 
especially if your interest is in history, journalism, 
genealogy and volunteering to help our Kolping 
Society.  As soon as we have enough volunteers, 
we will set up our first meeting.”  Please volunteer 
by calling: Harry Talkers (phone number). 
 
Now, it is twenty-three years later and the pieces of 
the Kolping history are still waiting to be 
discovered and brought to light for all to see and 
know.   Toni Ahrnsen (1907-1997) and Harry had a 
good idea in 1991 and we will do our best to make 
their hopes come true.  This can only be done with 
the help of many members.  Please try to locate 
pieces of our history and we will be happy to 
preserve in the book whatever you find. 
 
In the last month, we have been able to locate and 
scan into the computer nearly 800 photographs and 
documents relating to the history of the Cincinnati 
Kolping Society.  Many thanks to Marilee and 
Gunther Uhlhorn, Elizabeth and Clem Ricke, Norb 
Schomaker, Jim Slouffman, Harry Talkers and 
Manfred and Regina Schnetzer for providing items 
spanning about seventy years of our history.  
Thanks also to the Tegenkamps and Wilkes for 
allowing us to assault them on a daily basis with e-
mails in an effort to identify the many faces in old 
photographs. If anyone else would like to be on the 
Photo Identification Squad, just send us your e-mail 
address. 
 
We found a file from the late 1920s and early 1930s 
containing all of the correspondence relating to the 
establishment of the Kolping House at 1523 

Republic Street.  Also found was a picture taken in 
the summer of 1924 at the Cincinnati Zoo, likely 
showing many or all of the founding members.  
Many thanks to Manfred Schnetzer who is in the 
process of translating meeting minutes and other 
documents from the 1930s.  Thanks also to 
Elizabeth Ricke who has some documents to 
translate.  They could both use some help if anyone 
is willing. 
 
Here are some things we hope members can find.   
 
Obviously, Schützenfest is a large part of our 
history.  We have located the King’s Ball invitation 
portraits of kings and queens for the following 
thirty-eight years: 1948, 1949, 1963, 1965-1975, 
1978, 1980-1984, 1988-1989, 1993-1994, 1996-
2003, 2006-2010, and 2013.  Do we have yours?  
 
We have located King’s Court pictures from the 
following twenty-seven years: 1960-1962, 1964-
1966, 1968-1969, 1972-1974, 1978-1980, 1983, 
1988, 1991, 1993, 1998, 2000-2003, 2005-2006, 
2008, and 2010.  Do we have yours? 
 
We would also like to have lists containing all the 
names of the court members from all years.  We 
already have the lists from the following nine years: 
1972, 1978, 1983, 2000, 2001, 2006, 2007, 2008, 
and 2013.  Do we have yours? 
 
If you know the children or grandchildren of 
members from long ago, we would like to find 
out from them if they still possess any parts of 
our history that they would be willing to share.  
Please pass along our contact information or give 
us the necessary information to contact them.  
Over the years, many members have received 

Kolping Service Awards, both locally and on the 
national level.  We have the name lists of those who 
have received these awards but would like some 
photos of the occasions.  Perhaps the recipients 
have these photos. 
 
We haven’t found much relating to the various 
sports clubs over the last ninety years.  Surely, there 
are many members who were instrumental in 
developing this important aspect of the Kolping 

Society, and have information/photos, etc. that need 
to be preserved. 
 
Does anyone have construction or renovation 
pictures of the facilities on Winton Road? 
 
We stand ready to go anywhere at any time to get 
more information.  We’re only a phone call or an e-
mail message away!   
 
Mike & Nancy Pelzel    
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6205 Twinwillow Lane   
Cincinnati, Ohio 45247 
513-385-3120 
pelzelfest@aol.com 
**************************************** 

Kolping 2014 Lenten Project 
 

In the January Bulletin it was announced that the 
Lenten Project for 2014, would be to assist Old St. 
Mary’s Church with the repairs of their organ. It is 
an expensive renovation. 
We have received four donations thus far. Now that 
Lent has begun, your donations can be sent to 
Kolping at 10235 Mill Road, Cincinnati, Ohio 
45231. Mark the envelope “Lenten Project”. Make 
your check to Kolping Cincinnati. 
There is no donation too small, but be as generous 
as your means permit. 
********************************** 
Greetings from the President 
 
I would like to thank everyone who attended the 
February Business meeting. It was very well 
attended and the warmth of friendship was great to 
experience. All Board members and sub group 
chairmen were in attendance. The guest speaker 
from Cologne, Marcus Demerle, gave us an insight 
of the current happenings of Kolping worldwide 
and the expectations of the future. It was a very 
enjoyable evening.   
 
Our long- time Recording Secretary, Charles Lintz, 
has decided to retire. 
Charlie has been on the job for many years and he 
deserves to spend more time with his wife Marlene. 
We will miss his smiling face and subtle wit. He did 
a wonderful job. And we wish him the best. 
Welcome our new Recording Secretary, Barb 
Hessler. Barb is no stranger around Kolping. She 
has grown up around Kolping and she knows how 
things are done. We are grateful that she has 
stepped forward to assume this important task. 
I am looking forward to seeing a nice crowd at the  
 
Awards Dinner on Sunday, April 6. Come out and 
honor your fellow Kolping members that will be 
recognized for many years of service to our Kolping 
family. 

See you at the next Business meeting on Friday, 
April 4, at 7:30 PM. 
 

 
 

 

Thank You 

 

Thank you for the prayers and many “get 

well”cards that I received during my recent illness. 

Prayers do help. 

God bless you all, 

Betty Amrein 

 

 
Fr. David Hiller High School Scholarship 

 
One more reminder, the Fr. David Hiller Fund will 
offer two (2) $2500 grants to children of active 
Kolping parents.   Grants are available for children 
who will be freshmen at a Greater Cincinnati 
Catholic High School in the school year 2014-2015.  
These grants will be renewable for each successive 
school year provided certain conditions are met. 
 
In 2014, the grants will be awarded to the two 
freshmen students.   Current grant recipients are 
also required to reapply in order to receive their 
renewable grants.   Applications and program 
description will be available in the Hiller fund mail 
slot in the Kolping Board room.   Applications 
should be sent directly to the Cincinnati Scholarship 
Fund who will determine the awardees.  Deadline is 
March 31, 2014.   A complete description of the 
program is available on the Kolping website, 
wwwKolpingcincinnati.com:   Any additional 
questions should be sent to Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-
8554 or email:  pahrnsen@fuse.net. 
 

 
Committee being formed to determine if and 
how surplus funds at Kolping should be invested.  
If interested call Ted Wilke, 512-941-0247 or 
email Theoture2@aol.com. 
 
****************************************** 
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Attendance Prize 
This month’s meeting attendance prize winner was 
Tony Walker.   Tony was not in attendance so next 
month the prize will be $400.00.   It would be in 

your best interest to attend the meeting on the First 
Friday of March -  7:30 p.m. 

 
Happy Birthday to all our members who were born 

in March 

3/1 Engler Martha 

3/1 Walker Tony (Charles) 

3/1 Kohorst John 

3/2 Gerdes Raymond 

3/2 Brunsman Randy 

3/3 Whalen Irene 

3/5 Hamen, Jr. John 

3/6 Gerbus Donna 

3/6 Abt Nicholas 

3/7 Wolfram Helmut 

3/8 Holstein David 

3/9 Diekmann Gerhard 

3/9 Garland Sean 

3/10 Tensing John 

3/11 Kramer August 

3/11 Beckmann Robert 

3/12 Cooper Theresa 

3/14 Olding Christa 

3/15 Hammerle Fred 

3/16 Dobler Erwin 

3/16 Gerdes George 

3/17 Schroeder August 

3/17 Kunze R. Mark 

3/18 Sunderhaus (Edward) Dale 

3/21 Dashley, Jr. Robert 

3/21 Eismann Michael 

3/22 Lunnemann William 

3/23 Hoerstmann Lorraine 

3/24 Schnetzer Chris 

3/25 Schwietert John 

3/25 Vosseberg Paul 

3/26 Isfort Richard 

3/28 Ahrnsen Doris 

3/28 Rudemiller Michael 

3/29 Van Vurst Sr. Marianne 

3/29 Gerbus Kevin 

3/31 Weissmann Jill 
 

 
 

Join the Kolping Seniors for a day of fun at  
 

Miami Valley Gaming 
Thursday, April 24, 2014 

 
9:45 A.M. Leave the Kolping Center, 10235 

Mill Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio  45231 
 
10:30 a.m. Arrive at Miami Valley Gaming, 

Monroe, Ohio 
 
  2:30 p.m. Leave Miami Valley Gaming 
 
3:13 p.m Approx. arrival back at the Kolping 

Center 
 

Upon arrival each person who has not been to 
Miami Valley Gaming will receive their gaming 

card and $15.00 slot money. 
If you would like to join the group we will need the 

following information: 
 

$20.00 for the bus 
Include your Name, Address,City, State, Zip 

Birth date 
 

Send your check made out to Doris Wilke to:   
 Doris Wilke 5180 Deeridge Lane, Cincinnati, Ohio 

45247 

 

Sick & Shut Ins 

 

Agnes Oevermeyer  Gene & Sis Meister 

Ray Shively   Bill Westendorf 

Gunther Uhlhorn  Frances Deddens 

Emmi Rosen   Bill Kraeling 
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Mary Tensing  

 

Remember these folks in your prayers during this 

Lenten season.   Stop to visit or call to cheer them.   

It is very lonely just looking at the same 4 walls. 

****************************************** 

 

 
Schützen Klub Korner 
 
Next Shooting Date: Mar.21, 2014 
Place: Kolping Clubhouse 
Practice: 7:00 Competition: 8:00 
 
Targets: Team Merk 
Bar: Team Adams 
Food: No Fish Fry - No Food 
Tickets: Team Dechering 
 
Competiiition High Individual: 
Mike Schmidt - 69 
John ONeil - 69 
Jay Stupperich - 69 - WINNER of the shoot off  
Ted Wilke - 69 
Stephan Abt - 69 
 
Yearly Individual High: Ron Vondenbenken - 
406 
 
Competition High Team:Team Trautman - 
326 
 
Yearly Lead Team: Team Trautman - 1960 
 
Teams working the bar have the following 
Responsibilities: Shift starts at 6:30pm for set 
up, Bar closes at11:55pm, Clean clubroom and 
100 hall, All trash taken to the dumpster, 
Tables wiped down,    Money counted and 

dropped in manager’s slot. These rules have 
existed for many years, however they have not 
been observed.  The Bar closes at 11:55. Last 
call will be at 11:30.  Kolping will be locked up 
at midnight and everyone will need to be out of 
the club at midnight. 
 
REMINDER: The Kolping dues are due for 
2014  
Please make sure your dues have been paid to 
continue to be a member of Schutzen Club. If 
they have not been paid you will not be able to 
shoot. 
 
Team Captains - Please review the cap 
sheets for accuracy each month. In case of a 
winter storm on a shooting night use your own 
discretion, we do not want anyone getting hurt 
and you can make up the score the next 
month. 
 

 
Deaths 

 
Nancy Bitter-Bitters passed away in January in 
California.   Our sympathy to her family 
 
May their souls, and the souls of all the faithful 
departed rest in peace.  
 

 

Kolping Seniors 
 

April Seniors meeting: 
 Tuesday, April 8th at 11:30 a.m. 

 
Senior-Saengerchor Fish Fry will be on March 28th 

not on April 11th as scheduled. 
 

We’re looking forward to again having a good 
crowd – to make the evening a success we will need 

a lot of workers as well as HUNGRY people  
 

Mark your calendar 
Christa Olding 


